

October 29th, 2012

Peter Eggert, P.E. - Engineer City of Racine Engineering 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403 RECEIVED

12-8316

OCT 31 2012

CITY ENGINEER

8811 Campus Drive Mount Pleasant, WI 53406

T: 262.664.7800 F: 262.664.7801 info@mtpleasantwi.gov www.mtpleasantwi.gov

Police Non-Emergency T: 262.884.0454

South Shore Fire Dept. Non-Emergency T: 262.554.8812 Re: New Intergovernmental Agreement Southeast WI Clean Water Network

Dear Mr. Eggert,

Due to the pending expiration of the two-year contract between the Village of Bristol and the Root-Pike Watershed Initiative Network for the S.E. WI Clean Water Network's *Keep Our Waters Clean* campaign, the Village of Mount Pleasant has recently taken steps to take over the role of fiscal agent for the S.E. WI Clean Water Network.

The Village of Mount Pleasant is already the acting fiscal agent for the S.E. WI Clean Water Network's Department of Natural Resources' Urban Non-Point Source & Stormwater Management Grant, which has a grant period extending through 2013. As such, this change allows the S.E. WI Clean Water Network to utilize a single fiscal agent for all activities, simplifying the overall group interaction.

The next step in this process is the execution of an intergovernmental agreement between your municipality and the Village of Mount Pleasant to allow us to act as fiscal agent for the S.E. WI Clean Water Network. The enclosed agreement is very similar to the one you are currently party to with the Village of Bristol, who currently serves as the fiscal agent.

Please sign both original copies of the enclosed agreement, retain one for your records, and return the other to:

Village of Mount Pleasant 8811 Campus Drive Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406 Attn: Tony Beyer

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the agreement, Please do not hesitate to contact me at (262) 664-7849.

Sincerely,

The Village of Mount Pleasant

Tony Beyer

Water Systems Engineer

Encl.